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Week 9 
Tuesday, 8th Dec 
Presentation Day 
Thursday, 10th Dec 
Star Reward Day 
Griffith 
Friday 11th Dec 
Fun Day 
 
Week 10 
Monday, 14th Dec 
Noah’s Ark Kinder - 
Year 2 
BBQ & Pool party 
Yr 5 & 6 
Tuesday, 15th Dec 
BBQ & Pool party 
Yr 3 & 4 
Wednesday, 16th 
Dec 
Students Last Day 
Thursday-Friday  
17th-18th Dec 
Staff Development 
Days 
 
 
 

Our captains Blake & Hannah cutting the Year 6 Farewell cake. 



Page 2 Tuesday, December 8 

From the Principal . . . . . . . . . . . 
Year 6 Graduation 
 

Our Year 6 graduation ceremony and dinner was held last Tuesday. Thank you to our Year 6 parents who all 
turned up to celebrate the end of our student’s primary schooling journey. For a few parents, this is their 
last year at Narrandera Public School and I would like to thank them for their continued support of our 
school and wish them well for the future. 
 

Presentation Day 
 

Our Annual Presentation Day was held today. I would like to congratulate all of our award recipients. It is 
always pleasing to get recognition for your hard work and effort. I would also like to congratulate our newly 
elected 2021 School Captains and Prefects. They are: 
Captain: Nicholas Perram 
Captain: Charlie Brooker  
Prefects: Dan Mahy, Alex Levett, Alex Luck, Alexa Appleby, Skye Hutchison & Ella Richens. 
Thank you to all who watched the livestream of the event and celebrated student success with us. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Student Reports 
 

Student Reports are currently being handed out with your child’s formal parent/teacher interview. If you 
are unable to attend an interview, your child’s report will be sent home next week. I hope that you have 
found these interviews worthwhile. Information will be released early next year on further interviews in 
Term 1. 
 

End of Year Activities 
 

As you would have noticed, we have separated Stage 2 & 3 for the end of year pool party and pushed the 
time back to the afternoon. We were required to do this as the pool is re-opening later than expected and 
we wanted to give our students the best opportunity to use the facilities. We are hoping that the majority of 
other schools would leave the facility around the time we arrive, therefore the students will hopefully have 
less wait time. 
 

2021 Classes – Please Advise 
 

We are currently working on class structures for 2021. If you are moving away from Narrandera at the end 
of the year and your child will not be attending Narrandera Public School in 2021, could you please advise 
the school office as soon as possible. Also, if you know of any families moving into the Narrandera zone and 
will be attending our school next year, please let us know, as grade numbers have a significant impact on 
the formation of classes. 
 

School Holidays 
 

As the year quickly draws to a close, our last day of Term 4 will be Wednesday 16th December, with the first 
day back being Friday 29th January 2021. There are two Staff Development Days at the beginning of Term 1, 
these being Wednesday 27th and Thursday 28th January. The school will be open on these days if you require 
uniforms or other information. 
 

Have a great week. 
 

Derek Noffke 
Principal  
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Principal:   Derek Noffke 
Assistant Principal: Julie Neville 
Assistant Principal: Helen Files 
Assistant Principal: Julie-Anne Rowe/Kerryn Cassidy 
Phone:   02 6959 2144 
Fax:   02 6959 3274 
Email Address: narrandera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
School Website:  www.narrandera-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Canteen 

News 

Specials for Recess ONLY 
Wednesday –  Caramel Cookies 50c 

Thursday –  Banana Muffins $1 

Friday –  Loaded Noodles $2 

Order SUSHI OR CHICKEN & RICE  
Wednesday morning for Thursday Lunch 

Sushi $3.50 Chicken & Rice $4.50 

 

Reminders:  
money & notes  

  
Pool Party notes  - due Wed 9th 

December 
K-Year 2 Noah’s Ark  - due Wed 9th 

December 

LOOSE CHANGE FOR 
LOCALS  

At Narrandera Pubic School we 
love to give back to our community! 
This year, our group of year 6 
students voted through their school 
parliament to 
raise money for 
N a r r a n d e r a 
CanAssist!  
 

Congratulations to our P & C 

raffle winners 

1st Prize Vouchers 

- Leanne Clark 

2nd Prize BBQ Package 

 - Michael Warren 

3rd Prize Air Fryer 

- Mel Beer 

mailto:narrandera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Last week was our final session of Little Learners. 
The students played ‘Duck, Duck Goose’, completed puzzles and pattern blocks, practiced making 

and writing their names and drew a picture of something they are looking forward to doing next 

year at school. 

They also received their 

special transition packs and 

enjoyed playing with the 

SaCC toys and having an ice 

block as part of the end of 

program celebrations. 

Well done to 
all of our Little 
Learners. We 
look forward 
to seeing you 

in 
Kindergarten 

next year! 
 
 
Mel Davies & 

Sally Thiem 
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5/6M has been working hard to prepare and 
present our speeches about the Murray Darling 
Basin. We have also been meeting with the other 
Stage 3 classes to get ourselves ready for 5/6 Fun 
day on Friday the 11th.  
 
During our writing lessons we have been further 
developing our knowledge of narratives, learning 
how to be more descriptive and expand our 
vocabulary. Our whole class is very much looking 
forward to the Christmas holidays but we will 
miss seeing all of our Year 6 friends and 
classmates next year.  



LEETON SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC 
The School Dental Clinic is available for all children aged from 0 – 18 years of 
age.  We encourage all parents to make an appointment for your child to have a 

full dental check.  Treatment at our clinic is FREE to all children who have a 
Medicare card.  To make an appointment please telephone our call centre on 

1800 450 046 
We hope to see you soon!!! 

Our School has students who are highly allergic to 

NUTS and NUT PRODUCTS 

We seek your co-operation in trying to keep our 

school NUT FREE 

This newsletter is 

produced with the 

support of the 

following local 

businesses:  
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125 East Street, Narrandera 

02 6959 2091 
For all your family health care needs 

 
If your child is unwell they 

must not come to school. 
Parents/Carers and other non 

essential visitors are not 

allowed at school. 


